
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 29 January 2020 4:54 PM 
To: Nathan Keats <Nathan@mcnally.com.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: AM 2016/5 4 Yearly Review of Substantive issues in Seagoing Industry Award 2010, 
Marine Towage Industry Award 2010 and Ports, Harbours and Enclosed Water Vessels Award 2010  
 
Dear Mr Keats, 
 
Re: AM2016/5 4 yearly review of modern awards – Seagoing Industry Award 2010, Ports, Harbours 
and Enclosed Water Vessels Award 2010, Marine Towage Award 2010 
 
I refer to the above matter. 
 
The Vice President has determined to grant the CFMMEU – MUA Division’s request for an extension 
to file its submissions. Accordingly, the CFMMEU – MUA Division shall file its submissions in 
response to the draft determinations by 5.00pm on Friday 7 February 2020. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
May Oboodi 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
 
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 

 
 
 
 
From: Nathan Keats <Nathan@mcnally.com.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 29 January 2020 3:58 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM 2016/5 4 Yearly Review of Substantive issues in Seagoing Industry Award 2010, Marine 
Towage Industry Award 2010 and Ports, Harbours and Enclosed Water Vessels Award 2010  
Importance: High 
 

Dear Associate 
  
We are the solicitors for the CFMMEU – MUA Division. 
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We refer to the decision of the Full Bench dated 24 December 2019 ([2019 FWCFB 
8721) providing the parties until 31 January 2020 to provide submissions on the draft 
determinations attached to that decision. 
  
The draft determinations raise an issue as to the inter-relationship of the coverage of 
the Ports, Harbours and Enclosed Water Vessels Award 2010 and the Marine 
Tourism  and Charter Vessels Award 2010. 
  
We request that we are allowed an extension until 7 February 2020 to provide 
submissions in relation to the draft determinations. 
  
Nathan Keats BSc LLB Acc. Spec. (Employment & Industrial)  
Principal Lawyer 
  

 

McNALLY JONES STAFF LAWYERS 
Level 3, 131 York Street, Sydney NSW 2000 │DX 283 Sydney 
Phone: (02) 9233 4744│Fax: (02) 9223 7859 
E-mail: nathan@mcnally.com.au │Web: www.mcnally.com.au 
Sydney ▪ Perth 
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